Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

International Bureau
E-mail:  James.Ball@fee. goy
George. Li@fec.gov
(202) 418-1462
(202) 418-2824 (fax)
April 3, 2009
Ref: EB 2009-10

Hillary Morgan (703) 607-6092 Steven W. Lett (202) 647-5835
Stephen Heifetz (202) 282-8973 Alex Daman (202) 282-9940
Josephine Arnold (202) 482-5461 Edward T. Hand (202) 514-2464
Jonathan McHale (202) 395-5656 Sally S. Wentworth (202) 456-6085
Richard Sofield (202) 514-0945 Douglas A. Klein (202) 324-0853

Re: Section 214 application
Dear Sir or Madam:

Please review the following applications and advise us whether you have any national security,
law enforcement, foreign policy or trade concerns by Noon April 22 2009, because we are
prepared to take action on these applications. Electronic filed (e-file) applications are able to
be viewed by accessing www.fec.gov/ibfs and searching by the file number.

ITC-214-20090327-00134 (e-file)

World Telecom Exchange Communications, LLC’s application for authority to provide
resale services between the United States and permissible international points. Applicant
1s 100% owned by a United Arab Emirates company located in UAE which is 100%
owned by a citizen of the United Kingdom.

ITC-214-20090401-00143 (e-file)

Megatel Netcom Corp’s application for authority to provide resale services between the
United States and permissible international points. Two citizens of China, each of whom
owns 10% or greater of the applicant.

ITC-214-20090402-00144 (e-file)

Hi Pro Solutions LLC’s application for authority to provide facilities-based and resale
services between the United States and permissible international points. Applicant is
100% owned by a citizen of Mexico.

If we do not hear from you by Noon April 22, 2009, we will assume that you do not have
any concerns with these applications.

Sincerely,

Ereng ) 2—

George Li, Deputy Chief, Policy Division
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Janeese Parker

From: Janeese Parker
Sent: Friday, April 03, 2009 11:53 AM
To: 'douglas.klein@ic.fbi.gov'; 'edward.hand@usdoj.goV'; 'hillary.Morgan@disa.mil';

'jarnold@ntia.doc.gov'; 'vbarrish@askcalea.net'; 'maydc@state.gov'; 'lettsw@state.gov',
'Stephen.heifetz@dhs.gov'; 'Christopher.Siefken@ic.fbi.gov'; 'swentworth@ostp.eop.gov';
'Erica.Bomsey@dhs.gov'; 'Christina.saari@associates.hq.dhs.goVv';
'margaret.Dudek@dhs.gov'; 'CarrollD@state.gov'; 'Brian.williams@associates.dhs.gov';
'greg.pinto@dhs.gov'; 'TTelecom@usdoj.gov'; 'Thomas.Doyle@associates.dhs.gov';
'mary.wheaton2@usdoj.gov'; 'Siobhan.Dupuy@usdoj.goVv'; 'alex.daman@dhs.gov";
'Douglas.Daniels@dhs.gov'; 'Joanne.Ongman@usdoj.gov'; 'Jennifer.Rockoff@usdoj.gov';
‘jmchale@ustr.goVv'; 'Richard.Sofield2@usdoj.gov’; 'Navin.Jaffer@dhs.gov';
'glenn.kaminsky@hq.dhs.goV'; 'richard.gault@ic.fbi.gov"; 'Katrina.Carlile@hg.dhs.goVv'

Cc: James Ball; George Li; David Krech; JoAnn Sutton; Susan OConnell
Subject: Cover Letter Reference EB 2009-10 (Comments due: Noon April 22, 2009).
Attachments: Executive Branch 2009-10.doc

Cover Letter Reference EB 2009-10 (Comments due: Noon April 22, 2009).

Janeese Parker

Federal Communications Commission
International Bureau/Policy Division
Phone: ,,\NQQ 418-0707

E-mail: Janeese. Parker@fcc.gov

4/3/2009



